## LLANFAES NEWSLETTER/CYLCHLYTHYR!

#### Diary Dates/Dyddiadau Dyddiadur Spring Term 2023 February/Chwefror

1st – School closed to pupils due to industrial action

- Parent Forum @4pm

3rd - PC Skyrme Y3 & 5

7th - Safer Internet Day

10th - Dydd Miwsig Cymru

14th – Planned industrial action day (information

will be sent out)

15th - Friend's Half Term Disco 6-7.15 pm

- Break up for half term

27th - School returns

- Fairtrade Fortnight

#### March/Mawrth

1st - Swimming sessions commence ks2

- Dydd Gwyl Dewi

2nd – Y5 & 6 Stick II Welsh History Creative

Workshop

10th – St David's Day Concert – Aberhonddu Male

Voice Choir and school Choir (evening)

8-10th - Y6 Llangrannog

14th – Y6 PC Skyrme

15th & 16th March – Planned industrial action days (information will be sent out)

17th - Red Nose Day

- Rags to Riches Collection

29th - Friend's Bingo Fish & Chips evening (6-8 pm)

31st - Break up for Easter



# Friend's Half Term Disco

Wednesday, Feb 15<sup>th</sup>

Friend's will be holding an end of half term disco!

When? - Wednesday Feb 15<sup>th</sup>
Where? - School hall
Time? - 6pm - 7.15pm
Cost for Entry - £1.50 per child
Hot dogs - £1
Drinks - 50p
Glow sticks - 50p

#### <u>NB</u>

All children must be accompanied by an adult (due to space please limit to one adult only where possible). Children from our school only can attend. Please bring correct change if you can — to ease queues!!

#### WOW start to the term!

Across the school, children have been enjoying various WOW days linked to their topics this term. We have had a wide range of days – banquets, vet visits, Ancient Greeks defeating the minotaur, 'When I Grow Up', local history walk, Welsh food tasting and fire pits! These days



engage and enthuse the children in their learning, stimulating interest and helping them raise questions. Thank you for supporting these days – they are certainly also great fun for the children.

Here are a few images!













The Four Purposes in action!!

#### St Dwynwen's Day



Across the school children celebrated St Dwynwen's Day with different activities – including card making, writing the story as a comic strip and sending a cwtch!









#### Year 1 begin Kerbcraft sessions!

Year 1 have started to learn about safety when they are using the school car park and streets. This is an important life skill and one which we hope will keep

them safe. Look out for them practicing in their high vis jackets over the coming weeks.



# Safer Internet Day 2023 Want to talk about it? Making space for conversations about life online

### Safer Internet Week!

As a school we will be taking part in Safer Internet Day, Feb 7<sup>th</sup> with other activities during the week. With the very concerning news this week, regarding the young ages at which some children are accessing totally unsuitable content on line, including pornography, it is never meaning totally unsuitable content on line.



totally unsuitable content on line, including pornography, it is never more important that we protect our children. Whilst we will continue to teach the children in school, it is outside of

school that they are most vulnerable.

5 simple questions which may help

- Do I know what apps and games my child is using?
- Do I know **when** my child is online?
- Do I know where my child uses screens?
- Do I know **who** is able to contact my child online?
- Do I know **how** parental controls can help?

<u>www.internetmatters.org</u> offers good advice and guidance for parents and carers on these and other aspects around online safety.



#### **Red Nose Day**

March 17<sup>th</sup> is Red Nose Day and we will be taking part as usual. This year, we have a Just Giving Page also for this event which you may like to use. This qr code will link to the page if anyone would like to donate in this way. We will be selling noses –



though these are only suitable for age 7+ this year.

Additionally, we will be accepting any donations on the day of course! Look out for more information soon.

#### Dogs on school grounds

A reminder that dogs must not be on the school grounds nor in the car park as we have pupils who are afraid of them. Thank you.

This newsletter is available on our website <a href="www.llanfaes.powys.sch.uk">www.llanfaes.powys.sch.uk</a>
Did you know we continue to use Twitter also? Follow us @LlanfaesSchool

